
AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER
NEWSLETTERS 2018

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH -KIRTON
Clergy Contact Nos;  Rev Zoe Burton 01623 862818.   Rev Philip Howson. 07946206586

Rev Anna Alls  01623 611007

COFFEE MORNING
The Coffee Morning held on Saturday, July 14th, at 4, Windmill Close, Kirton, raised the 
magnificent sum of £700 .  These proceeds are to be split between Kirton Church and West 
Markham Church. 
Many thanks to June and Ronn Nunn for their hard work and hospitality, and to all those who 
attended, both from Kirton, West Markham and surrounding areas. Thanks too, to the many 
helpers from both villages, who supplied home-baking, jams, pickles, fresh fruit, and items for the 
White-Elephant, Tombola, Raffle etc - and to all who attended and spent so generously !   The 
glorious weather meant that people could sit outside in the lovely garden to drink their coffee and 
chat, and altogether, the event was a happy, social occasion.  Well Done Ron and June !

100 CLUB DRAW
The second draw of the 100 club took place at the above event.
The results were;
1.  No.21         Ron Nunn.    £50
2.  No 82.        Pat Wright.    £30
3.  No 92.        Julie Lorton.  £20     
Congratulations to all the winners !

SEPTEMBER COFFEE MORNING
There will be a Coffee Morning at No 3, Rectory Gardens, home of Madeline Pawson, on Saturday, 
September 29th at 10.30am.
Entry will be £2 and this includes coffee and cake
Cakes, White-Elephant, Bring and Buy, Raffle etc
Everybody Welcome !        Proceeds to Kirton Church
Th 100 club will be drawn for the third time !

CHURCH CLOCK
The necessary faculty has now been granted, and work will commence on the Church clock repairs  
shortly.

CONTRIBUTIONS TO SOLDIER OR POPPIES
If anybody would like to contribute to the silhouette soldier, to be erected in the village to mark the 
centenary of the 1918 armistice - or to the poppies which will be displayed on the lampposts, it is 
not too late to do so!  Please contact either Councillor Tony O'Keeffe on 01623 862175, or 
Councillor Nicola Batty on 07904970434 to arrange your donation.  Thank you !

NEWSLETTER
Please note, that this newsletter covers the two months of August and September.  The next issue 
will be for October.  There are two service sheets attached, one for August and one for September.
If anyone needs to share Church news in the meantime, please use either the Facebook 
Community page, or the Village website, or pin up a poster on the notice-boards! 

HAPPY HOLIDAY SEASON !




